Putney Historical Society Board Meeting 1/30/17

Present: Lyssa Papazian, Barry Stockwell, Barbara Taylor, Tom Jamison, Betsy MacIsaac, Ruth Barton, Tim Ragle, Leah Toffolon, Maryann Toffolon, Lindley Speers

Secretary’s report: 

Minutes from last meeting are unavailable at the moment… 

Treasurer’s report: 

Borrowed $4000 from the reserve from 15 Kimball Hill to cover the General Store mortgage.

New Business:

Thwing Mill: 

Phil Pellerin from Westminster West (802 380 6233; pellerinfarm@gmail.com)

Interested in buying the mill for an art gallery/studio

Lyssa moves to donate the property to Mr. Pellerin, Tim seconds

Barbara recommends consulting a lawyer

Betsy moves to table for further discussion, and for a lawyer reviews matter, Lyssa seconds, unanimous vote in the affirmative.

Ruth suggests that Greg Wilson take property back as he said he would if it was in decline (it is), Barbara adds: yes, if we find the deed first.

We don’t have a copy of the deed

Betsy will call lawyer, Jonathan Bump

Barbara adds that the mill has been uninsured since 2010, according to Putney Selectboard Minutes April 28, 2003

Next Stage:

New! They have a beer and wine license. This will generate more income! Liability lies solely with Next Stage.

First Cooking class took place in the new kitchen. Next Stage has planned monthly classes. Carol Barry will manage kitchen. 

Second floor gallery is another valuable space, community room--so many useful spaces in the building.

Two upcoming events: 

Feb 25 dance party FREE to whole community with a live rhythm and blues band.

Feb 16, 5:30 a donor gathering. Champagne and hors d’oeuvres. 

General Store:

Betsy, Ruth, Lyssa, Paul Brun, and …. Have met twice and have worked out a deal with Ming to acquire or use the equipment in the building. Hoping to get a plan in order to reopen the store in February. Small expectations. Asking for a grace period on the mortgage for February and 8 subsequent months of interest-only payments. Haven’t yet advertised for a proprietor, in the meantime we will operate it ourselves. Paul Brun offered to secure $10,000 grant from preservation trust, and three other parties are each offering a $10,000 loan. There is an effort to fundraise in order to pay down the mortgage. Also considering refinancing. Our intentions were to provide a discounted lease for a proprietor, but this is not a reality with current mortgage and operation costs. May lease the upstairs separately for “pop up” shops, pharmacy, etc. All of the records have been transferred to Hotel Pharmacy. Hotel Pharmacy has offered to do their daily deliveries at the store. 

Greenwood School wants to come for office hours in order to get community service. In warmer weather we could get them to move boxes. 

We are in charge of Community Supper in April! Maryann has been in touch with Anita Dunlap from the Next Stage to plan.

Church Records:

We now have control over these materials. Betsy, Barbara, and Ruth did some historical society work recently--went through all boxes for family who was looking for these records. Box 1: 1896-1918ish Sunday school rosters, congregational ladies benevolent society material; Box 2: silver and china; Box 4: vital records c.1700’s...1807-1951; Box 5 all glassware…

Family members pored over Box 4 books for 3 hours today, and were very happy. They bought some maps, they intend to give a donation and MAY be able to donate a microfilm reader. These books have some valuable historical information, especially for people doing genealogical research on Putney Families. There was also a microfilm, which may be a copy of these books which we could use in lieu of handling the books more. 

Barbara moves to adjourn, Betsy seconds.

